EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING October 13, 2021

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. Members in attendance are indicated in **BOLD**:

Chairman, Walter Wujcik
Vice Chairman, Sandra Snyder
Erich Meyer
Scott Sanders
Dan Flynn
Alice Lenthe

Others present were:

Mark Gordon, Zoning Officer John Hertzog, Township Supervisor Eunice Alexander, West Goshen Park & Rec Board

Call to Order

Walter called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Walter led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember our troops, first responders and healthcare personnel.

Minutes

The minutes of the September 8, 2021 meeting were approved.

Chairman's Report

None

Old Business

1. Clymer's Woods – Walter reported that Mark Miller replaced the three trees. Mark Gordon will check out the new rain garden. Sandy asked about salting in the park during the winter. Mark commented that the paths are pervious, so the snow melts off faster. The Board selected November 5 at 9:00 am for the mulching. Walter asked everyone to bring tools especially shovels.

Eunice mentioned that the Ashbridge Preserve wants to plant another 100 trees. They will start October 29 - 30.

Sandy suggested that this Saturday October 16, they should meet at the boardwalk to see what needs to be planted.

<u>2. Toddler Trick or Treat – This event will be held at the playground on Friday October 29 at 10:00 am.</u> Jason Lang is asking someone from each ABC to attend and explain what their ABC does for East Goshen. Also they should come in a costume. Sandy and Alice will go.

New Business

None

CB 10-13-21 final 1

Subdivision/Land Development Review

None

Liaison Reports

- 1. Municipal Authority Walter mentioned that they are close to getting the final number for the WTPS renovation from West Goshen. The Hershey Mill Estates project estimate is slightly higher. Federal aid funds will go toward these projects. They discussed the Capital Reserve Fund and possible rate increase.
- <u>2. Board of Supervisors</u> John reported that they are working on the 2022 budget. The police are almost done. He spoke about the yard sale and the art walk. He mentioned the bench which was donated to honor Janet Emmanuel for her many years of service.

Correspondence

None

Any Other Matter

- 1. Mark Gordon discussed Malvern Institute. They may be at the November meeting of the Planning Commission.
- 2. Eunice mentioned that there is a chestnut tree along the edge of the park. You have to be careful about the nuts. They need well drained ground. It is an historic tree. She will get more information.

Public Comment

None

Adjournment

There being no further business, Dan moved to adjourn the meeting. Erich seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday November 10, 2021 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

CB 10-13-21 final 2